
A very warm welcome back to you all after our half term break. We hope you all had a relaxing and enjoyable time and that 
you all had a great time celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. What an incredible achievement it is and what amazing ser-
vice she has delivered throughout her lifetime—a wonderful example to us all. 

Since we have been back the children have enjoyed an exciting visit from the planetarium where they were immersed in an 
interactive space adventure learning about the solar system, stars and space travel.  

Year 1 also enjoyed a visit to Guildford Toy museum as part of their “Toys” History topic  and Manta Rays had a wonderful day 
at Wisley to support their Science topic about plants. 

Enterprise Opportunities  

The children have been very excited to plan activities for their class enterprise challenges since returning in June. Starfish class 
raised £100 from their stationery shop, Seahorse class raised £485 from their mufti and movie afternoon and Jellyfish class 
raised £84 from their ice lolly sale. Tomorrow is the superhero dress up day which Manta Rays class have arranged. Angelfish 
class are running a mufti and cake decorating day on Friday 8th July for £2 in which children will have the opportunity to deco-
rate their own cakes. Sea Turtles class are running an after school tuck shop on Monday 11th July, Tuesday 12th July and 
Wednesday 13th July. Dolphins class are running their break the rules day on Thursday 14th July (details to follow). The chil-
dren have really enjoyed these enterprise opportunities developing their entrepreneurial skills! Thank you to all the parents 
and carers who have supported these events, the children love making part in these memorable opportunities.   

Gate Opening times 

As you are aware the school day starts at 8:40, at 8:40 the children start their learning. It is vital that all children are in school 
by 8:40. As a reminder the school gate opens at 8:35-8:45. Please ensure your child is not late to school in the morning as eve-
ry minute late is a minute of loss learning!  

Happy Bags 

A huge thank you to all the parents/carers who donated unwanted clothes for our June Happy bags collection. We raised £75 
towards school fund, which will be spent directly benefitting the children in school. 

Change over day 

On Wednesday the children had the opportunity to meet their new teacher and support staff and visit their new classroom. As 
a reminder if your child is moving from Year 2 to year 3 (Jellyfish to Manta Rays) they must ensure they have the correct uni-
form which includes a sky blue school shirt and tie, these are available from the uniform shop. In September you will have the 
opportunity to attend a welcome meeting for parents in each class to find out about what your children will be learning in their 
new year group and also meet the teacher and support staff working with your child. 

Sports Day 

On Wednesday 6th July the children will be participating in our Sports Day. Times for each class  can be found below.  Parents/
Carers should arrive 5 minutes prior to start time and enter via the pupil gate where you will be directed to a seating area in 
the playground.  There will be limited seating so you are welcome to bring along your own chairs. If you are watching more 
than 1 child in different time slots you will need to leave the school site after one event and re-enter for the next event to ena-
ble us to set up. You are welcome to take photographs or videos but as a reminder these must be for your own personal use 
and must not be uploaded to social networking sites such as Facebook or Instagram to ensure the safeguarding of all children 
in school. We hope it will be an enjoyable day for all! If it is a hot day please ensure children have sun cream applied before 
school, a hat and a water bottle. 

 

Mrs Merritt, Headteacher  

9am – 10am Years 1 and 2 

10:45am – 11:45am Years 3 and 4 

1:30pm – 2pm Reception 

2:15pm – 3:15pm Years 5 and 6 

 A Message from Mrs Merritt 
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Believe.   Achieve.   Succeed. 



Starfish 

We started the second half of the summer term with Science week and a visit from the Planetarium!  We 

pretended to take off from earth in our space rocket and visit the moon.  We had fun walking on the 

moon with our special space boots and space suits on.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We then looked at the stars in the sky and learnt how to find different star constellations at night.  Our 

favourite one was 'The Bear' which really looks like a saucepan.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rainbow Fish 

June has been a very busy month at Nursery. The children have been reading the story, ‘The Very Hungry 
Caterpillar’ and have enjoyed talking about all the food the caterpillar eats. They have also been counting 
and sorting and making patterns. In the garden the children have been looking for bugs. 

Nursery have been enjoying picking the strawberries that they have been growing. Last week the children 
helped to make and tasted fruit salad and smoothies. They also really enjoyed the juicy watermelon. 

In their group times they have been learning to count carefully and to hear the sounds in words. The chil-

dren are getting very good at listening. 

Early Years Foundation Stage Update 
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Seahorses 
Seahorses loved visiting the toy museum in Guildford on their postponed class trip. They had beautiful 
weather so  managed to have a picnic in the grounds of Guildford Castle before heading to Guildford muse-
um.  

The children got to play with toys from the Victorian times and sat in a Victorian classroom and learnt a lot 
about what it would have been like to have been a child over 100 years ago.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jellyfish 
 
Jellyfish went on a class trip to Nower Wood. They started by labelling and defining the different parts of a 
plant and learnt to identify if a plant was evergreen or deciduous. During a walk in the woodlands, the chil-
dren collected and labelled their own plants, creating their own plant identifier. They had to look carefully 
through a spy-glass to see the features of each plant. After this, they went on a sensory trail and used all 
their senses to identify and appreciate different parts of the woodland. They navigated through a maze and 
at one point the children were blindfolded and had to carefully make their way through the trail! They even 
made their own potions by collecting different plants. 

Key Stage 1 Update  



Manta Rays 

We went on our class trip to Wisley RHS Gardens, to support our Science topic about plants.  We picked a lovely 
sunny day, the weather was beautiful and the gardens looked stunning.  We explored the gardens, as many of the 
children had not been there before.  We played in the new play area, visited the glasshouse, walked through the 
rose garden and had our picnic lunch under the shade of a tree.   After lunch, we planted cornflower seeds to bring 
back to school, and went on a nature hunt through the woods to collect leaves, petals, pine cones and to find the 
largest tree at Wisley, a Redwood.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Angelfish  

This month, the children in Angelfish class have been learning about electricity. 
They learnt about the components they needed to make a simple circuit (battery, 
bulb and wires) and used these to test different circuits to see if they would work 
or not.   

 

In our art lessons, the children have been using clay 
to design and make a clay coil pot. We had to work 
fast as it was a hot day when we made them and 
the clay dried out quickly! The children learnt lots of skills and terminology including 
slab, slip and coil which they used to effectively describe what they were doing. The 
pots look great!  

 

Sea Turtles  

Sea turtles have been very busy this last month,  we have started our new topic on rivers, 
learning all about how they form and travel from the source to the mouth. 

 

We are also lucky enough to go on a school trip to Tuesley Farm, Godalming where we picked 
strawberries, blueberries and raspberries to take home. We had A LOT of fruit so we made 
smoothies in school the next day which tasted amazing.  We rode around the farm on a trac-
tor and then had lunch in the woods. After lunch we played in the park. The sun shone all day 
and the children behaved fantastically!  
 

Dolphins 

Dolphins have been enjoying the sunshine this month, we have been orienteering in PE,  

practising our map making skills and then following them. 

As we are close to the end of the children’s time at Maybury we are focusing on transition to 
secondary school during our PSHE sessions. Teachers from new schools have visited, the chil-
dren are attending induction days and we have had a fun workshop. It was run my ENGAGE 
and we talked about things the children will miss about our school, what they are excited 
about and what they were nervous about. They then talked to us about these worries 
and how we could overcome them. We also got some top tips on making friends which 
will really help the children on their secondary school journey!  

Key Stage 2 Update 
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Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or more 
days (which do not need to be consecutive), they will be liable to receive a penalty notice. Currently the 
amount payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.  There-
after the amount increases to £120.00 if paid between 21 and 28 days. If the penalty notice remains un-
paid after 28 days, the Local Authority will consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court. Please note 
that penalty notices are issued per parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two children will 
receive 4 penalty notices. 
 

Statutory consultation launch: Proposed changes to the School Admission Appeals Code 

The temporary regulations currently in place for admission appeals are due to expire on 30 September 
2022. We understand from the feedback we have received that admission authorities have welcomed the 
flexibilities which enabled appeals to continue during the pandemic. Furthermore, responses indicated 
that many admission authorities would like to see some of these changes made permanent.  

Following this positive feedback, we are now consulting on making some of the changes available in the 
temporary regulations permanent and able to be used without conditions relating to COVID-19.  We are 
not at this stage seeking views on wider changes to other elements of the Appeals Code.  

The permanent changes we are consulting on are:                                                              

• To allow admission authorities to decide whether to hold appeal hearings remotely (by telephone 
or video conference) or in person, or to give a choice of either, without reasons relating to COVID-
19.  

• To allow appeal hearings to continue and be decided by a panel of two, if the third member of an 
appeal panel has to withdraw and either postponing the remaining hearings or restarting the appeal 
will lead to an unreasonable delay.  

We hope to gather views directly from parents, including any comments about the potential impact of 
the proposals on individuals who may have protected characteristics, for example parents who have Eng-
lish as an additional language, or who may require reasonable adjustments to participate due to a special 
medical or social need.   

Any parents or parent forums who may wish to provide feedback can submit their views on the consulta-
tion linked above. 

We have also set up the admissionappeals.consultation@education.gov.uk mailbox for any comments or 
questions in relation to this consultation 
 

 

Please can we remind parents that school dinners should be paid for in advance. Please ensure that pay-
ment for the week ahead is made by the Monday morning, the cost for one week is £12.25 (£2.45 per 
day). Please also note that it is also possible to pay for more than one week at a time. 
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Fixed Term Penalty Notice 

School Meals 
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It's nice to be nice and if a member of Maybury Primary staff made you smile then let us know and we will 
pass on your comments to them. It can be for absolutely anyone in school and for any reason - we'd just 
like to know! Maybe someone in the office was super helpful, someone made your child smile, your class 
teacher or support staff went the extra mile, or you were helped by the Home school Link Worker, Inclu-
sion Leader or Senior Leadership Team or you just want to say thankyou. Please click on the link and fill 
out the form it will take you to, then just add in the information about the Maybury Hero.  We will share 
these nominations with staff each week in our staff meeting! 

 

The form can be found here:  https://forms.office.com/r/WZNRw9TY1t 
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Maybury Heroes 

https://forms.office.com/r/WZNRw9TY1t
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SECOND HAND UNIFORM 

Monday 18th July  

at 3:15pm 

In the school playground 



 
 

Useful Dates 
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Autumn Term 2022 

1st September 2022 to 16th December 2022 

Half  Term 24th October 2022—28th October 2022 

Spring Term 2023 

3rd January 2023 to 31st March 2023 

Half Term 13th February 2023—17th February 2023 

Summer Term 2023 

17th April 2023 to 21st July 2023  

Half Term 22nd May 2023 - 2nd June 2023 

(Please note May half term will be for 2 weeks) 

July 

Friday 1 Whole school Super Hero dress up day for Manta Rays Enterprise challenge 

Wednesday 6 Sports Day 

Thursday 7 Dolphins Class Trip to Chessington 

Friday 8 Whole school Mufti day and cake decorating in school for Angelfish Enterprise challenge 

Friday 8 Reports to parents 

Friday 8 Starfish Class Assembly – 9:00am 

Monday – Friday 11 – 15 Whole school Tuck shop sale for Sea Turtles Enterprise challenge 

Thursday 14 Whole school Break the rules day for Dolphin 

Friday 15 Maybury’s Got Talent 

Friday 15 Year 6 Graduation Assembly at 2:30pm 

Monday – Wednesday 18-20 Sea Turtles and Dolphins Residential Trip to High Ashurst  

Monday 18 Second-hand uniform sale 3:15pm—3:30pm  

Tuesday 19 End of term for Nursery ONLY  

Wednesday 20 End of term, school finishes at 1:30pm 

Thursday 21 Inset Day—school CLOSED for staff training  

Friday 22 Inset Day—school CLOSED for staff training  

 

 

Summer Holidays—Monday 25th July to Wednesday 31st August 

 

 

September  

 

Thursday 1 Inset Day—school CLOSED for staff training  

Friday 2 Inset Day—school CLOSED for staff training  

Monday 5 Autumn term begins, children return to school 

INSET Days—SCHOOL CLOSED for training 

Thursday 1st September 2022 

Friday 2nd September 2022 

Monday 31st October 2022 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

Friday 21st July 2023 

Academic Dates 2022/23 
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April:  Responsibility 

May:  Perseverance 

June:  Honesty 

July:  Courage   

 

Our Values – Summer Term 

Responsibility 

April’s value is Responsibility, some suggestions to encourage this important value at home are: 

• Discuss the importance of looking after property, taking care of things and looking after environ-
ment   

• Encourage your children to be responsible for bringing the correct equipment to school (book 
bags, library books, P.E kits etc.) 

• Read  ‘Dear Greenpeace’ by Simon James and ‘Dogger’ by Shirley Hughes 

 

Perseverance 

May’s value is Perseverance, some suggestions to encourage this  important value at home are: 

• Talk about the importance of never giving up 

• Regularly encourage children to try new things 

• Share some instances when you’ve needed perseverance and grit to accomplish a difficult task 

 

Honesty: 

June’s value is Honesty , some suggestions to encourage this  important value at home are: 

• To ensure children play fairly, no cheating in games! 

• To praise and value your child when they tell the truth. 

•    To read stories such as “The boy who cried wolf”. 

 

Courage: 

July's value is Courage, some suggestions to encourage this 
important value at home are: 

• Talk  about standing up for what is right and being brave. 

· Talking about when you  have been scared  

· Encouraging children to have a go at new things: swim-
ming, sports activities etc. 

· Read ‘The Owl who was afraid of the dark’ by Jill Tom-
linson and ‘ The Gruffalo’ by Julia Donaldson  


